
NYN Alateen Coordinator Report for Fall Assembly - September 21,2019 
 
Since the Spring Assembly we have had monthly Alateen Interest Meetings (AIM) via 
Zoom in June, July, and August. We continue to experiment with this video 
conferencing platform. Some Alateen members have been using Zoom to keep in 
contact with each other. A few Districts have members that attend District meetings via 
Zoom. 
The Zoom AIM on August 8th was held specifically to take a look at the proposed 
amendments to the Alateen Guidelines. 
 
I would like to thank all those who attended the face to face AIM before the AWSC 
meeting on August 10th. Special thanks to Susan A. who chaired that meeting in my 
absence. 
 
A new Alateen group in District 9 was registered on 7/17/19. The group’s name is 
“Tuesdays At 2 Alateen “ and it meets in the Oneonta Teen Center. 
Progress is being made in District 22 to form a new Alateen group. AMIAS are in the 
process of being certified so the group can be registered. 
 
I recently received updates on all Alateen groups in NYN from the WSO by way of our 
new AAPP, Mary D. Thank you, Mary for the handy, organized notebook of that 
information. The statistics show 18 active and 13 inactive Alateen groups in NYN. Four 
of the active have no teens attending. Groups with teens have an average of about 5 
members. 
 
I will be working on AMIAS for the AIM scheduled for 8am Sunday during the Fall 
Assembly weekend. If all goes well, AMIAS not in attendance at the Assembly can still 
attend the training via Zoom. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Sandy A. 
 


